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December 15,2009 

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President 
and Members of the Senate 

Twenty- F ift h State Leg isla t u re 
State Capitol, Room 409 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 

Dear Madam President and Members of the Senate: 

For your information and consideration, the University of Hawai'i is transmitting 
herewith, two copies of the Annual Report on the Construction Academy Curriculum 
(Section 304A-1144, Hawai'i Revised Statutes) as requested by the Legislature. 

The Construction Academy program continues to partner with the Hawai'i 
Department of Education. Hawai'i, Honolulu, Maui, and Kaua'i Community Colleges have 
fostered unique and positive relationships with their respective partner high schools as 
evidenced by the programs growth. Student participation has grown to over 2290 students 
at 36 high schools statewide. 

Pursuant to Act 231, SLH 2001, we are also informing you that the report may be 
viewed electron ica Ily at: h ttp://www. hawaii .edu/offices/eaur/govrel/reports/20 1 O/index. html. 

Sincerely, 

h u  b,u/,s 
M.R.C. Greenwood 
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